
E-Newsletter - 42% open rate average

Website -  We continue to up date website 

E-Newsletter – Good Open Rate. Reader survey sent out in Nov;8 items were added to the Dec 
E-Newsletter based on responses 

Facebook & Twitter– Jaclyn is helping with Facebook, Twitter and E-newsletter. It has a very 
good look. (96% increase in page engagement)

Last months education events: Selecting the Best Trees, Shrubs, and Vines for the   
      Post  Oak Savannah and How to Plant Them   
      - Nov 16th, 2018
 

Upcoming Community Programs – Landscape Irrigation Workshop Sat March 2
           Rainwater Harvesting - Friday March 22

Water Well Maintenance Brochure and Welcome letter -A well application is gener-
ally the first interaction between land owners and POSGCD.       
 

POSGCD EDUCATION REPORT
December 4, 2018

For November

Water Well

Maintenance

Serving Milam & Burleson Counties

May I service my own well?
Simple maintenance, cleaning area, insect issues and 
visual inspections may be done by the well owner. For 
other issues with your well, contact a professional driller. 
You are dealing with 220v electrical connections and the 
chance to introduce bacterial contamination into the 
well.

My well was flooded, should I disinfect it?
If your private well is flooded, do not use water from it 
until the following three things have occurred:
1. The floodwaters have receded from the well and your 
plumbing system.
2. You have disinfected the well and your plumbing.
3. You have sampled your water and received a lab report 
confirming that the disinfected water contained no 
bacteriological contaminants.

May I still have my personal well if I join the Aquifer 
Conservancy Program? 
Yes! You may still drill & maintain exempt wells for 
domestic & livestock use while committing your land to 
the Aquifer Conservancy Program.  
 

FREQUENTLY ASK QUESTIONS

Post Oak Savannah GCD
310 East Ave. C, P.O. Box 92, Milano, Texas 76556

Phone: 512.455.9900       
Email: admin@posgcd.org  

Fax: 512.455.9909 
Web: www.posgcd.org
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ANNUAL WATER WELL MAINTENANCE 

REGULAR VISUAL INSPECTION

� Casing (pipe protruding from ground) General 
Condition

� Well Cap (Cap on top of Casing) Condition, seals 
securely attached

� Electrical Conduit - Securely attached, no cracks
� Keep area around well clean - remove 

contaminants (paint, pesticides, oil, etc)
� Maintain buffer zone from kennels, pastures, 

livestock operation - at least 50 ft
� Keep ground surrounding the wellhead sloping 

away from well to divert runoff and the top of the 
well one foot above ground level

� Keep insects away from pipes, connections, joint 
seals, gauges, pressure relief valves, electrical 
control box and connections (ants are drawn to 
the control box and can shut down the well by 
getting in the contacts)

ATTEND OUR MONTHLY BOARD MEETINGS 

Board of Directors Meet on the first Tuesday of every 
month & begin at 5:30pm. More information and any 
changes to the meeting schedule will be posted on 
the website. Follow us on Facebook and Twitter.

ANNUAL WATER TESTING 

Water Testing*
� We recommend you have your water tested 

annually 
� Test your water if you experience a change in 

taste, odor, appearance or anytime the well itself 
is serviced or opened

� If family members have recurring incidents of 
gastrointestinal illness or an infant is living in 
the home

Local Testing can be done by:
Brazos County Health Department
201 North Texas Avenue  Bryan, TX 77803 979-361-4440

Texas A&M Soil , Water and Forage Testing Laboratory
2610 F&B Road  College Station, TX 77843-2478    979-845-4816

*Check with our office, we may be offering Free well water testing 
as part of our annual Groundwater Summit



Facebook 
Facts

E-Newsletter Survey
47 responses



E-Newsletter
 Great Open Rates

Twitter


